Enterprising



Issue 28 June 2007





An Enterprise Program Newsletter – Supporting communications between Enterprisers and our partners.

Enterprise Program Update

I don't need to tell you that there continues to be a lot going on with the Enterprise Program as all of you are doing loads of great stuff in support of the agency mission. In this issue I would like to highlight two topics: the recently completed accelerator training and the "move" to Region 7.

During the week of April 23 the accelerator training group had its third, and final, week together. The

participants presented business cases to their colleagues and representatives of the Steering Committee: Maribeth Gustafson and Gifford Pinchot III. All of the presentations were very well done and my hat goes off to all of the trainees. In addition to what they learned from the training itself, and the opportunity they had to learn from colleagues in other Enterprise Units, this cadre also provided valuable feedback on how to improve upon the training. Those insights will be helpful as future trainings are designed, most likely for individuals whose prospectuses are approved by the Steering Committee (based on the call letter, due date 6/29). No dates have yet been set for that training, perhaps later this calendar year.

You may have heard about the pending "move" to Region 7. I would like to explain more about what it is as well as is not. It is planned to be effective on 10/1/07 and is a financial "move". That is, we will migrate all of the Enterprise Program accounts from Region 5 (0544) to accounts in Region 7. It is a good thing, in that we will have our separate accounts. A clean slate, so to speak. Reba Trujillo is taking the lead on this effort. She is working closely with the Albuquerque Budget & Finance staff and, as needed, she will also work with staff from your respective (Continued in next column)



Accelerator Trainees from left to right: Tim Holden, William Helin, Doug Stephens, Ellen Skinner, Terry Hindle, Francine Smith, Kirsten Gagnaire, Paige Coleman, Byron Stringham, SanDee Attebery, Karen Finlayson, Chris French, Bob Loudon, Blaze Baker. Trainees not pictured: Allison Stewart, Jules Riley, Lauren Payne.

Enterprise Units. While R7 will provide us with our "space", we will remain WO employees. We will not house our organizational (HR) codes in Region 7. Though only a financial migration, I still think it will be a cool marketing opportunity, as the new Region 7.

~Bill Helin, Director, Enterprise Program

Forming the Next Century of Service

Do you have feedback about <u>Business Operations</u> <u>Transformation</u>? Are you interested in learning more about the <u>National Transformation</u>? Curious about how the Enterprise Program fits into these big changes? Call or email your Change Champion, Toni Stafford (870.447.2203, <u>tstafford@fs.fed.us</u>). If you want to join the conversation on how the agency should re-organize itself to increase efficiency and effectiveness, visit http://agencytransformation.blogspot.com/.

Enterprising Business Operations

The Business Operations Transformation Team (BOTT) may have set a record – the most enterprise units working collectively on a project. Out of the eight core members of the BOTT, six of them are from the Enterprise Program – five from different units.

The Business Operations Transformation Team was commissioned in 2006, by Deputy Chief for Business Operations Hank Kashdan to lead the transition to new centralized systems in Budget and Finance, Human Capital Management, and Information Resources Management. Understanding this shift to centralized systems and services and providing an avenue for dialog about these changes are primary reasons for the teams' existence.

The BOTT is directed from the Business
Operations Deputy Chief's office and lead by
Program Coordinator, Linda Feldman. Rather than
creating a new staff, the team is comprised of
members of various Enterprise Teams within the
Forest Service, along with members from the
Washington Office. The team will work closely with
communications staff and others from Budget and
Finance, Information Resources Management, and
Human Capital Management. The team members are:

- Linda Feldman, Business Operations
- Christine Murray, Business Operations
- **Toni Stafford**, BOTT Team Lead (Enterprise Program Office)
- Susan Sova, Administrative Research Assistant (Adaptive Management Services)
- **Becky Zahn**, Web and IT Consultant (Digital Visions)
- **Doug King**, Web and IT Consultant (Adaptive Management Service)
- **Kristi Bray**, FS Today Contributor (Recreation Solutions)
- **Maple A. Taylor**, Writer/Editor (TEAMS Planning)

To learn more about the Business Operations Transformation Program, please visit http://fsweb.botp.fs.fed.us/ or contact Toni Stafford at tstafford@fs.fed.us.

Bridging the Funding Gap

The Forest Service, along with other federal partners, has created a website designed as a capacity building tool appropriately called "The Toolbox for the Great Outdoors". For agency managers who are self-motivated, resourceful, and open-minded to new ways of doing business, this "toolbox" contains a wide variety of project funding solutions for those in need of additional financing. With the tools provided on this website, public land managers and partners (including nonprofit organizations), have complete access to dozens of funding sources. The resources can be used to initiate new projects with gateway communities, partner with organizations to leverage appropriated funding, or complete projects that are unfunded. Now

managers can identify and use a number of new human and

financial assets, combining them with contributions from various sources to tackle projects and solve problems. Visit the website at http://www.tools4outdoors.us to get started on funding your projects.

Toolbox & Great Outdoors

Latest Buzz

- ➤ Have an enterprising idea? If you're a Forest Service employee with a great idea for a new Enterprise Team, the June 29th deadline for submitting your prospectus is near. Visit http://fsweb.wo.fs.fed.us/enterprise-program/new-enterprise-team-info.php for information on prospectus requirements.
- Searching for expertise and services from an Enterprise Unit? Look no further than the Enterprise Program on the intranet at http://fsweb.wo.fs.fed.us/enterprise-program/. There you will find a quick list of Enterprise services and search capabilities to find the right unit for your project.

From the Editor

Enterprising People is a bi-monthly newsletter focusing on Enterprise teams and their partners. Partners and Enterprisers are encouraged to share topics and ideas or join our electronic mailing list by contacting editor Kristi Bray at kabray@fs.fed.us.

Produced by

Recreation Solutions

